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Meeting Date:  October 22, 2013 
 
Applicant:   Debra Yates, Designer and owner 
 
Application Number: H13-01-1517 
 
Address:   #717 White Street 
   
Description of Work: Request to demolish existing structure. 
 
Building/Site Facts: The house located at #717 White Street is listed as a 

non-contributing resource to the historic district. 
According to the Property Appraiser’s Records the 
house was built in 1948. The one story cbs structure 
is located the northeast corner lot on White and 
Newton Streets. The footprint of the house has not 
changed from the 1962 Sanborn map. This project 
obtained Planning Board approval variances for 
setbacks and detached habitable space in September 
26, 2013. 

 
Guidelines Cited in 
Review: Demolition of a historic or contributing structures, 

Sec. 102-217 (3) of the Land Development 
Regulations. 

 
 Sec 102-218 Criteria for demolitions, (a) (2), for a 

contributing or non-contributing building or structure, 
a complete construction plan for the site is approved 
by the historic architectural review commission of the 
Land Development Regulations.  

 
  

Staff Analysis 
 
The Certificate of Appropriateness proposes the demolition of the existing cbs 
structure. According to the Property Appraiser’s records and the Sanborn maps 
for 1948 and 1962, the house was built in 1948, therefore is more than 50 
years old. The applicant has submitted a letter from an engineer stating the 
condition of the house due to roots of an old tree growing under the house. The 
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applicant has also submitted and discussed the nine criteria stated under Sec. 
102-125 as stipulated in the Land Development regulations.   

 
 
 
 

Consistency with Guidelines and Ordinance for Demolition 
 
It is staff’s opinion that the proposed demolition of a historic and non-
contributing house can be considered by the Commission since it is consistent 
with Sec. 102-217 (2), Sec. 102-218 (a) (2) and Sec. 102-125 (1) through (9) of 
the Land Development Regulations. The structure does not have any quality or 
significance that will deem it to be considered contributing in a near future. If 
the demolition request is approved this review will count as the first of two 
readings required for demolition.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

















































 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Revised Rendering 
 
 

 

 

 

 


























































































